
 

 

VSBPE 

Date: March 28, 2018 

Item: VSBPE Policy Corrections 

 

ITEM: Will the Vermont Standards Board for Professional Educators accept the 

corrections to the VSBPE ROPA Policies N1-N22? 

 

 

 

BACKGROUND:  In reviewing the VSBPE ROPA Policies (Policies N1-N22), it was 

discovered that many of the words and phrases were outdated.  Examples include: 

Vermont Department of Education instead of Agency of Education; twelve weeks of 

required student teaching instead of thirteen weeks; VSBPE Higher Education 

Committee instead of Program Approval Committee; and others of a similar nature. 

This was brought before the PAC at their meeting on February 14, 2018.  Ellen Cairns, 

AOE ROPA Consultant, offered to update the policies and Ric Reardon, PAC 

Chairperson, accepted the offer.  

 

SUPPORTING DOCUMENT: 

Revised Policies with Track Changes  

 

 

 

 

 

AGENCY RECOMMENDED ACTION: 

That the Vermont Standards Board for Professional Educators accept the corrections to 

the VSBPE ROPA Policies N1-N22 as submitted. 




